
TOWN OF BONE LAKE ANNUAL MEETING 

APRIL 16, 2024 

Chairman Andy Brown called the Annual Meeting to order at 7:00 pm on April 16th, 2024 at the 

Bone Lake Church.  There were 4 residents of the town in attendance.  The minutes of the 2023 

Annual Meeting were ready by Clerk Ellen Gnan.  Nancy Beduhn moved to approve the minutes 

as read with a 2nd by Nate Bell and approved by all. 

The 2023 Financial report was presented by Ellen Gnan.  Nate Bell moved to accept the report 

as presented with a second by Nancy Beduhn and approved by all. 

Nancy Beduhn moved to delay acceptance of the 2024 tax levy until the regular Town Board 

Budget Hearing November 14, 2024. 

Mr. Brown reported that Bob’s Lawn Care has been contracted to maintain the Bone Lake 

Cemetery for 2024.  Road Supervisors Andy Brown and Nate Bell are considering and will 

research changing some roads in the town to Class B roads.  With the addition of the Zion 

Cemetery the town now has 3 new bank accounts.  The question was raised about combining 

the Zion Cemetery Funds with the Bone Lake Cemetery Funds.  Clerk Ellen Gnan will make some 

inquiries and report back to the board at a future meeting. 

Nate Bell moved to set the date for the 2025 Annual Meeting to the date specified in the state 

statute which is the 3rd Tuesday in April.  2nd by Nancy Beduhn.  The date for the 2025 Annual 

Meeting will be April 15th, 2025 at 7 pm at the Bone Lake Lutheran Church. 

No further business appearing, Nancy Beduhn moved to adjourn the meeting with a 2nd by Nate 

Bell. 

Respectfully submitted  

Ellen Gnan 

 


